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March 9, 2022 

 

 

Dear Reformation Family and Friends,  
 

As the days grow warmer, bulbs sprout, birds chirp and we feel Spring changes upon us, the 

impact the pandemic has had on our world for the past two years is also beginning to change. I 

am writing to inform you of significant changes to our pandemic protocols at Reformation.  
 

As a faith community we are committed to loving our neighbor and we make that our ultimate 

priority. We also respect and support the safety choices of others in our community. With that in 

mind, here are highlights of the policies adopted by Council on March 8, 2022: 
 

 All prior pandemic protocols are suspended. 
 

 Masks are welcome during worship and indoor gatherings but are not currently required. 

Anyone who needs or prefers to wear a mask is encouraged to do so with the active 

support of others. 
 

 Worshipers are asked to respect the desire of other worshipers for physical distancing. 
 

 Anyone who is experiencing symptoms of Covid, the flu, or other illnesses is asked to 

worship remotely via our livestream. 
 

 Reformation ministries and programs, Reformation schools, and community groups using 

Reformation facilities may require additional precautions. 
 

 The president and pastors may temporarily institute more restrictive safety practices in 

the future if warranted by changing conditions and by local, state, and federal public 

health guidance. 
 

 We continue to affirm that vaccination and guidance of health officials are the best way 

to continue limiting the spread the COVID virus.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns about these new policies, please contact the pastors or me.  

 

Best Wishes,  

 

Debbie Conley  

President  
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